
                                                                           

 

July/August 2008 Newsletter 
Vol. 21  No. 4  Whole 109 

The Keystone Chapter 
of 

The Falcon Club of America 

Dedicated to Preserving the Ford Falcon Automobile 1960-1970 1/2                           www.fordfalcon.org 

Serving the Geographical Areas of Eastern Pennsylvania , Northern New Jersey, & Southern New York 

The Falcon Key 

Keystone Members on hand - Keystone 20th Anniversary Picnic - May 3, 2008  
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The Falcon Key  
Hello and welcome to another edition of The Falcon Key.  
Much has happened since the last issue.  The Carlisle All-
Ford National’s were a success, bringing out 36 Falcons.  Of 
that number, 16 were Keystone Chapter members.  As usual, 
it was a hot and humid weekend.  Members from the Metro-
Detroit, Mason Dixon, Northeast and Virginia Chapters were 

present.  My apologies if I missed anyone.  Please plan on attending next 
year.  A special thank you to Pat Freer of the Mason Dixon Chapter for 
helping me out in selling Keystone Chapter merchandise. 
 

Next up we had the cruise to the AACA Museum in Hershey on Saturday 
June 28th.  Only three Falcons attended :( 
 

Most recently the Falcon Nationals took place in Springfield, Missouri.  
From what I have heard it was fabulous.  Then again, aren’t all Ford Fal-
con Nationals?  Next year is the FCA’s 30th anniversary.  The Nationals 
are slated to take place in Dover, Delaware.  You can’t get much closer 
than that. 
 

Our next upcoming event is the Das Awk Fescht (a/k/a Macungie).  The 
date for this event is Sunday, August 3rd.  Hopefully we will have better 
attendance.  As usual, this is when we have our election of Officers and 
your yearly dues are due. 
 

Speaking of Officers, the position of Secretary is still available.  Please 
see one of the Officers (or raise your hand at election time.)  We are al-
ways looking for new volunteers. 
 

The following Chapters are having upcoming Regional’s: 
The Northeast Chapter August 15-16th 
The Metro Detroit Chapter August 29-30th   

(This is the Metro Detroit Chapter’s 1st Regional.) 
The Carolinas Chapter September 26-27th 
 

Last but not least, please save the date of Saturday, October 18, 2008 on 
your calendars.  This is the 8th year for the Classic Ford Show at L.B. 
Smith Ford in Lemoyne, PA.  That’s about it for right now.   
Keep on Falconing! 
 

Andy Brown, President 

Keystone 20th Anniversary Picnic - May 3, 2008  - Pictures by Andy Brown 
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From the Editors 
 
 

Greetings and happy August!  The summer is just flying by!  Hopefully  
everyone is having a great summer, and putting lots of miles on their  
Falcons.  Here in the Boston area, we have been dodging raindrops and 
thunderstorms recently, but have managed to make it to lots of car shows in 
between.  The 63 convertible even managed to take home a first place  
trophy at a Ford show on July 20th!  Many thanks to Bruce Wolfe, the late 
Rich Hostetter and Joe Gulla from All-Nu Upholstery in Revere, MA for  
making her a show winner!  If you go to any local shows, please feel free to 
send along a small write-up and some pictures – we will be sure to include 
them in a future edition. 
 

This will be the final newsletter from Kevin Gabel and Lauren Cummings.  
No, we aren’t going anywhere.  We will be getting married on September 27, so the next issue of the Falcon Key will 
be from Kevin and Lauren Gabel!  Please accept our apologies if the next issue is a bit late, but we think the  
wedding is a good excuse.  (And yes, the Falcon will make an appearance in the wedding, at Lauren’s request.  Stay 
tuned for pictures!) 
 

Due to our upcoming wedding, we will not be able to make it to Macungie or the L.B. Smith show…  maybe some of 
you could visit us at the Northeast Chapter’s Regional, to be held August 15 – 16.  We hope to see some of you 
there!  Please enjoy this edition of the newsletter, and hopefully we will see everyone soon! 
 

Kevin & Lauren (FCA# 5403) 

 
Dues are $12.00  

annually 
Memberships expire  

August 31st 
 

Send dues to the  
Keystone Treasurer 

Make checks payable  
to KCFCA 

 
All Keystone Chapter 
Members must hold 
Membership in the  

Falcon 
Club of America 

 
The Falcon Key 

Is published 6  
times a year 

  

Jan/Feb, Mar/Apr,  
May/June, July/Aug,  
Sept/Oct, Nov/Dec  

The Falcon Key 

Treasurer's Report

Balance as of May 2, 2008 $4,256.00

Income:
Regional Deposit $751.00
Regional Sponsor - National Penn Bank 75.00
New Members - Benoit, Kelly, Rimmer ($37 each),

Bowes $12 123.00
Dues - Albert and Lopes 24.00
Reinstatement - Vlassenko 12.00
Club Store 332.00

Total Income $1,317.00

Sub-total $5,573.00

Expenses:
Regional Dinner $1,142.43
Regional Gifts & Goodies - Bob Vaughn 929.60
Dinner Centerpieces - Rick Adams 27.86
Hospitality Room - Nancy Snyder 100.17
Clock Battery for Award - Bruce Wolfe 5.29
Refund - Mike Eaves 29.00
Dinner Refund - Chet Wisneski 36.00
FCA for New Members - Benoit, Kelly, Rimmer 75.00
FCA for Insurance 100.00
Get Well Plant for Nancy Snyder, Soda, Chips, 

Condiments for Picnic - Ginny Servas 52.35
Ice, Paper Goods for Picnic - Ed Snyder 28.19
Cake, Franks, Rolls, Dips, Etc. - Linda Wisser 158.12
Hospice of the VNA - Memory of Rich Hostetter 50.00

Total Expenses $2,734.01

Balance as of July 13, 2008 $2,838.99

Stoneham Ford First Place Award for 60-70 Ford Family Stock 
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The Falcon Key 

August 2008 
Su Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31       

SUN, AUGUST 3, 2008 
Das Awkscht Fescht 
Macungie, PA 
www.awkscht.com 
 

FRI-SAT, AUGUST 15-16, 2008 
Northeast Chapter 12th Annual Regional 
www.ray02857.tripod.com 
 
SUN, AUGUST 17, 2008 
Coopersburg Car Show 
(Registration Form & Info on Page 9) 

Erie Canal Chapter Fall Picnic - October 11, 2008 
 
This year our Fall Picnic will be held at Letchworth State Park-Trailside 
Lodge (www.letchworthpark.com). The lodge is at the south end of the 
park.  Letchworth State Park runs along the Genesee River and is a 
long narrow park.  The falls colors will be out and are spectacular! 
 
This weekend is the giant craft show at the north end of the park at the 
Highbanks Recreation Area. The craft show opens at 10AM each day 
and the traffic gets very slow at the north end.  If you are coming, it is 
best to come into the park at the south end (either the Portageville or 
Castile entrances.)  The ladies that are going to the craft show meet at 
Trailside Lodge between 9 and 9:30 AM.  They are off around 9:30AM 
and get back between noon and 1PM.  We then have our meal  
followed by our meeting.  The club will provide the meat and you are 
asked to bring a dish to pass. 
 
If you are coming, please call Matty or Bob Passino by Oct. 6 at  
(585) 334-6779 to let them know that you are coming, what your dish 
will be and if anyone will be going to the craft show and will need a 
ride.  It costs about $7 to get into the park.  Ask for a map of the park 
when you pay your entrance fee.  If you plan to stay a few days in the 
area, it could be difficult to find a room close to the park. You can 
email me with questions at falcon1965@rochester.rr.com or call me at  
585-352-0174 until Sept.20. 
 
Paul Zontek 

Carolina Chapter 8th Regional 
Meet – September 26th & 27th, 
2008 
  
The meet will be held in Kannapolis, 
North Carolina (just north of Charlotte) 
at a Holiday Inn Express (exit 60 on I-
85). We have been to several Carolina 
Chapter Regional meets.  The hospital-
ity is great and they always have nice 
awards and good food.  The show is 
held right next to the hotel in a Sam’s 
Club parking lot.  The location is ideal 
for a car show - you can park your Fal-
con for the weekend and walk to several 
restaurants and stores.  There is fast 
food available and some nice “sit down 
and relax” type restaurants. Our favorite 
is Brewster’s Ice Cream Store. 
 
Kannapolis is about 500 miles from Har-
risburg, PA.  We used I-81 to Roanoke, 
VA and then took several routes to I-85.  
Drop me an email or give me a call if 
you want the details.  Register by Au-
gust 1st for the “Early Bird Drawing”, 
which is 2 free nights at the hotel. 
 
And don’t forget to bring a valve cover 
along for the “Valve Cover Races”.  
They have kits available to convert your 
valve cover to a racer.  There are usu-
ally 3 classes - Men, Women & Chil-
dren.  This is the only race I know 
where the 6 cylinders seem to always 
win!  
 
Bruce, Pam & Bonnie Blue 
(“Y’all come down…Bonnie Blue needs 
some “Yankee Falcons” by her side.”) 

Classic Ford Show - L.B. Smith 
Ford - October 18, 2008 
 

The Classic Ford Show at L.B. Smith 
Ford in Lemoyne PA will be held on Sat-
urday October 18th.  Please plan on 
attending!  This is the 8th year which 
Falcons have been present, and last 
year we had over forty classic Fords 
present.  The dealership grills hot dogs, 
sausages, beverages, coffee, etc. and 
we always have a good time! 

September 2008 
Su Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30     

October 2008 
Su Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

FRI-SAT, SEPTEMBER 26-27, 2008 
Carolina Chapter 8th Annual Regional 
(Please right for more info) 

SAT, OCTOBER 11, 2008 
Erie Canal Chapter Fall Picnic 
(Please see below for more info) 
 
SAT, OCTOBER 18, 2008 
Classic Ford Show at L.B. Smith Ford 
Lemoyne PA  (more info to come) 
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The Falcon Key 

Keystone Chapter Cruise to the AACA 
CARnival - Saturday, June 28th 
 
We had 3 Falcons on our cruise to the AACA Museum 
in Hershey, PA:  Bill & Linda Wisser's blue ' 65, Donald 
& Connie Snyder's white ‘66 and our blue ' 68.  We did 
run into a small thunder shower about half way to the 
museum. 
 
The stop at the 677 acre Indiantown Gap National  
Cemetery was a somber but very rewarding time.  The  
elaborate Pennsylvania Veterans’ Memorial is the  
largest monument in Veterans Affair's National  
cemeteries.  The National Cemetery is only 1/4 mile 
from exit 85 of I-81.  It is a site to see for all Americans. 
 
It was also perfect timing for a restroom break on the 
cruise.  We got to the AACA museum about 12:30.  
The grounds were full of antique cars.  There were not 
many 1960's Fords, mostly model A's.  All in all it was a 
nice cruise. 
 
Bruce Wolfe 

FCA 29th National Convention 
Springfield, MO - July 10th - 12th 
 
The show was excellent.  The hotel could not have been 
nicer, the weather was great and there were a good many 
Falcons in attendance.  Rich Hostetter was honored at the 
National Meeting with a time of remembrance.  One new 
award was added to the mandatory list for future Nation-
als and Regional shows and that will be Best of Show 
Modified. There will also be a Best of Show Stock.  Future 
National Conventions will be held in Dover, Delaware in 
2009 and Detroit, Michigan in 2010. 
 
Don & Connie Snyder 
 
Keystone Members in attendance: 
Bruce & Pam Wolfe ................. 1968 4-Door Futura Sedan 
Carl & Naomi Henderson ........ 1966 modified 2-door 
 ................................................ with trailer 
Don & Connie Snyder ............. 1968 2-door Sports Coupe 
Glenn & Barbara Kuhn ............ No Falcon 
Jim Larkin ................................ No Falcon 
Ed Watt ................................... No Falcon 

Keystone Chapter 20th Anniversary Picnic 
Perkasie, PA - Saturday, May 31st 
 
Members in attendance (13 cars): 
*Ed and Nancy Snyder ......... 1964 4-Door Station Wagon 
*Jeff and Renee Wied .......... *1964 4-Door Futura Sedan 
 1968 4-Door Futura Sedan 
 Walter Wied ......................... No Falcon 
*Bob and Lisa Vaughn .......... 1963 Hardtop 
 Amy Vaughn ........................ No Falcon 
*Jerry and Linda Kratz .......... 1963 Ranchero 
 ............................................. 1964 Futura Hardtop 
*Bruce and Joan Kichline  .... 1964 Ranchero 
*Glenn and Barb Kuhn ......... No Falcon 
*Frank and Ginny Servas ..... *1964 2-Door Station wagon 
 Andy Brown ......................... 1967 4-Door Sedan 
 Bill and Linda Wisser ........... 1965 Futura Hardtop 
 Bruce and Pam Wolfe ......... 1968 4-Door Futura Sedan 
 Don and Connie Snyder ...... 1966 4-Door Futura Sedan 
 Mike and Debbie Pateski  .... 1963 Sprint Convertible   

*Present at Perkasie meet on 5/14/1988  

Carlisle All-Ford Nationals 
Carlisle, PA - June 6 - 8, 2008 
 
Keystone Members in attendance: 
Beverly and John Albert............. 64 Futura convertible 
Ray and Diane Border ............... 64 Sprint 2-door hardtop 
Andy Brown ............................... 67 4-door Sedan 
Al Davis ...................................... 64 Futura convertible 
Rudy Dubravec .......................... 64 Sprint hardtop 
Kevin Gabel 
 & Lauren Cummings ............. 63 Futura convertible 
Carl Henderson .......................... 65 Station Wagon 
Glenn Kuhn ................................ 64 Futura convertible 
Craig & Pat Pheasant ................ 63 Sprint convertible 
Chet Wisneski……………………No Falcon 
 

(Please excuse us if we missed anybody that might have been there on 
Friday only.  Sorry) 

Falcons at Carlisle All Ford Show - Saturday June 7, 2008 - Picture by Kevin Gabel  Falcons at Carlisle All Ford Show - Saturday June 7, 2008 - Picture by Kevin Gabel  
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The Falcon Key 

Our Humble Beginnings 
 
In celebration of our 20th anniversary 
year we thought it would be interest-
ing to go back to the very beginning 
of the of the Keystone Chapter.  The 
year was 1987 and a man from  
Perkasie, PA had a vision to gather 
the local Falcons and create a new 
chapter for the Falcon Club of  
America.  What follows is the very 
first Newsletter created by Frank 
Servas for this new and still  
nameless chapter.  We should really 
say a big Thank You to Ed Snyder 
and all the original members that still 
attend shows.  If it wasn’t for them 
we wouldn’t be here today.    
 
 

Kevin & Lauren 
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The Falcon Key 
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Cars for Sale: 
1961 Falcon Ranchero  
302 V8 Automatic. Red with fiberglass cover on 
bed. Mustang II front end. Power Steering with 
Disc Brakes. Many extras and in Good Condition. 
Ranchero is registered in PA as Classic and Tags 
can transfer with purchase.  $10,000 OBO. 
Contact Dennis McClanahan @ 
dmcclanahan@embarqmail.com  

Lost Storage - Must Sell 
1963 Futura Hardtop. White with red interior.  
Bucket seats. 170 auto. New floors but needs 
quarter panels. Sat outside this winter for the first 
time. $1300.00 or best offer. Contact   
Roy Whitmoyer (570) 387-1539 

 
 
 
 
Classified ads are FREE for our members. If you have 
an item you would like listed, please contact the  
Editors to have your ad included in the next newsletter.  
There is a $10 fee for non-members.  Classified ads will 
run for three editions of The Falcon Key 

The Falcon Key 

Chapter Demographics 
Total  
Membership 77   

Pennsylvania 62 Maryland 1 

New Jersey 8 Massachusetts 1 

Delaware 2 Ontario, Canada 1 

New York 1 Rhode Island 1 
information accurate as of 07/22/2008 

 
 

 

 

 

Classified Ads 

Dear Falcon Club Members, 
 

Your kindness was sincerely appreciated.  Thanks so much 
for the lovely flowering hanging baskets.. also for the many 
cards and calls of concern during my recent surgery.   
Continue to pray for my speedy recovery.  Each day  
continues to get better...  God has been good!! 
 

Sincerely, 
The Snyders - Ed & Nancy 

N
ew

 M
em

be
rs

 

New members need to notify one of the Keystone 
Officers of your new FCA National # (when issued 
to you) so we can record it in our records. 

Thomas & Sharon Rimmer 
49 Ealer Hill Road 
Kintnersville, PA 18930 
1965 blue Futura sedan 

Rick & Cris Bowes 
245 South Main Street 
Coventry, RI  02816 
1964 yellow Sprint convertible 

Pete & Kim Kelly 
5812 Hillsborough Court 
Harrisburg, PA  17111 
1964 white Ranchero 

Walt & Lois Vlassenko 
827 Walnut Street 
Hulmeville, PA  19047 
1964 red Sprint convertible 
1965 silver Futura hardtop 

The Keystone  
Chapter sends 
its condolences 
to Linda  

Wisser, whose father 
Thomas Gehris recently 
passed away. 



9                                                                          

 



10                                                                          

 


